Dear Sir/Madam,

I am an Australian/Swedish member of The Southern Cross Group, the group which lobbied so succesfully for repeal of section 17 of The Immigration Act 1948, and I write in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates. My submission is short but from the heart.

There has been considerable discussion these last few years as to how Australians overseas contribute to the country's well-being, how we are treated, why we live abroad and so on. I am quite distressed by the rather distorted picture of the diaspora with which resident Australians are being fed. In article after article, one can read of not only better pay, but also the unjust taxation system in Australia, as well as better ones in the U.S.A., New Zealand and other countries. It sounds as though there are some 900,000 expatriate mercenaries complaining about how rotten Australia is. This is simply not the case. Far from it! Although some may choose to stay overseas for a longer period of time than originally planned because of financial benefits, I doubt very much that more than just a handfull have moved overseas to escape high rates of taxation. My own reasons for leaving Australia in 1979 were purely personal (you never know where the heart may lead you). I am now well established in Sweden; I speak the language perfectly, have a good job, children, grand-children, property, status. I am happy in Sweden, though I would be a lot more happy if I could make my voice heard in Australia.....I want to vote. I want all Australians who have been struck off the electoral roll to have returned to them the right to make their voices heard.

Voting is compulsory in Australia. It is a duty. And it is a constitutional right. Many overseas Australians have been stripped of the right to vote, (along with convicted criminals in jail) and although I can understand that there would be difficulties in administration, I would like to suggest that steps be taken to: 1. Legislate to return to all Australians overseas their voting rights. 2. Legislate to remove the threat of further losses of voting rights. 3. Include Australians overseas in census counts. Now you may consider me to be of unsound mind for leaving Australia in the first place, and this would be unfortunate, as it would disqualify me from voting, but I can assure you that I am not of unsound mind, I am wellinformed on Australian politics, I have an enormous interest in, pride in and love for the country of my birth, and I just want to vote. In short, I'm not much different from some 900,000 other Australians for whom "home" is more than just an address.

Wishing you all the best for a successful Inquiry,

Yours Faithfully

John Griffin

Skärholmen

Sweden

